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Dear Mr Samuel 
 

Qantas Airways Limited (Qantas) – South African Airways (SAA) Codeshare Arrangements – 
Application for New Determination and Code Share Condition  

 
We refer to email communications between the Commission’s lawyers (the Australian Government 
Solicitor) and Qantas’ lawyers (Minter Ellison) dated 11 May 2012 and 16 May 2012 and our 
agreement to withdraw Qantas’ application for Judicial Review in relation to Qantas’ application for 
authorisation to code share with SAA on the Australia – South Africa route.   
 
As you know, Qantas holds the following Determinations under section 8 of the International Air 

Services Commission Act 1992 (the Act): 
 
� Determination [2008] IASC 109; 
� Determination [2008] IASC 105; 
� Determination [2009] IASC 126; 
� Determination [2010] IASC 115; and 
� Determination [2012] IASC 103. 
 
The above Determinations allocate Qantas a total of 7 frequencies per week in each direction between 
Australia and South Africa. 
 
Qantas is applying for a new Determination under section 7 of the Act allocating it 7 frequencies per 
week (the same number that it currently holds in total under the above Determinations) in each 
direction between Australia and South Africa.  This new Determination is intended to replace the above 
Determinations. 
 
Qantas is also requesting that the new Determination include a condition under section 15(1)(e) of the 
Act to allow SAA to code share on Qantas-operated flights between Australia and South Africa until 31 
March 2016. 
 
If Qantas is allocated the capacity that it seeks under the new Determination, it will seek revocation 
under section 27AA of the Act of the above Determinations which currently allocate capacity to it on 
this route, and will request that the commencement date of the new allocation be the date of the 
revocation of the existing Determinations. 
 
Attached is our submission in support of the above applications.  Because our submission contains 
some commercially sensitive information, Qantas has provided the Commission with Public and 
Confidential versions.  Confidential information is highlighted in yellow in the Confidential version. 
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If you require any further information to assist the Commission in assessing this application, please do 
not hesitate to contact me or Sarah Udy (Head of Legal – Projects & Competition) on 02 9691 5667. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Brett Johnson 
General Counsel 
 
 
 
Copy: Sue McIntosh  
 Sue.McIntosh@infrastructure.gov.au 


